
Coastal Quilters Guild Board
Maravilla November 20, 2014
Bonnie Epperson called the meeting to order at 6:30. 
Present: Bonnie Epperson, Toni Percival, Julie Mock, Carol Fay, Mary Maxwell, Patti Hunter, Marian Jones, Becky Gallup, Shirley Morrison, Carol Barringer, Barbara McCallum, Edalee Keehn, and Rosana Swing.

The minutes were reviewed and approved. Patti Hunter moved to accept the minutes, Mary M. seconded and the minutes were approved.
Treasurer’s report:  Toni P. distributed the Income and Expenses for October 2014, with the Checkbook Balance as of September 30, 2014-$30,363.85 and the
Checkbook balance as of October 31, 2014-$14,213.54. Comparative Income and Expenses charts of both Budgeted and Actuals from 2012-2013 through 7/1-10/31/2014 were also distributed. The Quilt show gross was $2831 over budget, so the net income from Harvest of Colors was $1501 over budget. Some of the monies on hand will be used to pay the deposit at Earl Warren for the 2016 Quilt Show. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Community Quilts: Marian Jones reported that the Guild has received a request from Cottage ICU for Heart Pillows. They are small pillows cardiac patients can hold against their chests to safely cough. Marian will put together kits for at least 25 pillows but they can always use more. The Modern Quilt Guild is relinquishing 2 Saturdays, one in  February and one in March which can be used as an Open Sew for the heart pillows or whatever is needed. Audrey Dansky mentioned to Marian that Thursday afternoons in January could be available to the Guild at the Goleta Community Center. Her group, formerly a class in Adult Ed, only use the morning for sewing.
Programs: Julie Mock noted that November’s workshop with Cat Wilson was well attended. She brought up the possibility that Cat is willing to return for a second session at $35 a person plus transportation. This would be for a minimum of 6 people—possibly in January.
Julie also mentioned the possibility of Cynthia England for 2015. Picture piecing—a non-negotiable kit fee would be added to the price of the workshop. Many members of the board were familiar with Cynthia’s work and thought the expensive workshop would draw a sufficient number of people.
December’s Holiday Party, planned by Suzy is moving right along, replete with white elephants and surprises needing an 8x11 piece of fabric.
It was pointed out that the website does not have future programs listed. This needs to be addressed by Bonnie B.
Patti H noted that contracts need to come to her.
Workshops: 
January 9 will be Jennifer Rapacki, a small class; she will be sending information out so that class members will be able to print out fabric design ahead of the class.
February is Wendy Mathson. 
Membership: Becky noted that we have 247 paid members.
Opportunity Quilt: Carol Fay noted that the Christmas tree quilt would be raffled off in December. Road to California has extended an invitation to the Guild to show a Coastal Quilters Raffle quilt. However we will need someone willing to staff the table at Road to California to show our quilts and represent the guild for the duration of the show.

Carol Barringer show 7 small blocks created in Candlewicking style. With clean up the quilt blocks could form an Heirloom Quality quilt. Carol will ask for volunteers to help create the quilt.
Publicity: Rosana announced that KEYT had highlighted the guild on their program “What’s right in our Community”. The Visiting Nurse “thank you” has been posted on their website as well as our own. Linda B is making a second shroud for Serenity House.
Old Business: The refreshments are going well.
New Business:
Bonnie passed out the brainstorming ideas that we came up with at the last Board Meeting. Some of them will have to be tweaked because volunteers are needed to follow through on the more labor intensive ideas. Some ideas will be eliminated because of unfeasibility or lack of income possibility.
Other New Business: The Road to California bus trip has not yet been scheduled. No one has yet taken on the responsibility of planning it. Carol Fay agreed to look into the possibility of booking a bus for the trip. She will not be organizing the trip and volunteers needed to proceed.  Two people can do the work together. Any takers?
There will be neither a December board meeting nor a compilation of Board Reports.
The meeting adjourned at 8:15

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley Morrison, Recording secretary

November 25, 2014

